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AGA Washington Chapter
Kickoff Events

September 11, 1997

Our first monthly luncheon meeting on Thursday, September
11,1997, will featureGAO's Susan Irving, adynamic speaker
who will discuss a very timely topic-federal budget issues.
Her presentationwill be followedby an afternoonCPE session,
"Public DoJlars, Common Sense," presented by chapter
members Morgan Kinghorn and Andy West from Coopers
& Lybrand. In additionto the luncheonmeetingand afternoon
CPE session at the Grand Hyatt Hotel, the early careers folks
have arranged a reception/happy hour that night at the J.W.
Marriott on Pennsylvania Avenue. See page 3 for more detail.

Grand Hyatt Hotel
1000 H Street, NW

At Metro Center -II th Street Exit

11:30 am Social

12:00 noon Luncheon & Discussion of Federal Budget
Issues by Susan Irving of GAO

I: 15 to 3: 15 pm CPE Session - "Public Dollars, Common
Sense" by Morgan Kinghorn and Andy
West of Coopers & Lybrand

Cost:
Luncheon: Members $17.00;

Non-members $22.00
Members/Nonmembers $35.00
Members/Nonmembers $25.00

Luncheon & Session:

CPE Session Only:

t.'

Please call (703) 758-4080 and select option I to make your
reservation by Monday, September 8, 1997
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Luncheon Speaker

Our first luncheon speakerwill be
Ms. Susan J. Irving, Associate
Director, Accounting and
Information Management
Division, of the U.S. General
Accounting Office. She has spent
most of herprofessional life inthe
area of federal economic and
budget policy, including service
with the Senate Finance
Committee,as staff director ofthe

President's Council of Economic Advisors, and as vice-
president of the Committee for a Responsible Federal Budget.
Ms. Irving currently serves as associate director for federal
budget issues at GAO where she co-directs cross-cutting work
on the budget process, budget structure, and deficit reduction.

Susan J. Irving, GAO

Ms. Irving holds a Ph.D. in public policy from Harvard
University and a B.A. in United States Studies from Wellesley
College. She is a native of Washington, D.C. Ms. Irving will
speak about where we stand today on the budget and the
challenges for the future.

CPE Session: "Public Dollars, Common Sense"

Morgan Kinghorn, Jr. Andrew West

The CPE session will feature Morgan Kinghorn, Jr. and
Andrew West of Coopers & Lybrand's Government
Consulting Practice in McLean, Virginia. They will discuss
legislative mandates for federal financial and performance
management reform, including the Chief Financial Officers
Act of 1990,the Government Performance and Results Act of

1993, andtheFederalFinancialManagementImprovement
Act of 1996. They will address the new roles of federal
financial managers. See page 4 for more detail.
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William J. Anderson, President

When I began preparing for the 1997-98 program
year and thinking about the opportunity and
privilege of serving the members of AGA's

Washington Chapter as President, I realized that 40 years ago
Ray Einhorn held this position. Over the years, Ray has
exemplified the Chapter's tradition of excellence, which I
pledge to you my best efforts to sustain. Most importantly,
though, our Chapter's accomplishments depend on your
dedication and strong support.

For the past three years, I have been privileged to serve on the
Chapter's Executive Committee, working closely with three
outstanding Presidents-Pat Wensel, Evelyn Brown, and
Gary Amlin. This year, I plan to build on their achievements,
which have expanded our Chapter's horizon and positioned it
well for the future.

Through continuity and long-tenn commitment we can attain
the results that are possible and further advance our Chapter
through education, community service, and member benefits.
To carry out this commitment with programs that appeal to the
diverse interests of our members, your team of Chapter
officers and directors has plans underway for stimulating
monthly meetings, exceptional continuing professional
education (CPE) opportunities, and rewarding community
service activities, as well as plans for several occasions for
members and their guests to socialize.

Our first monthly luncheon meeting will feature GAO' s Susan
Irving, a dynamic speaker who will discuss a very timely
topic-federal budget issues. Her presentation will be
followed by an afternoon CPE session, "Public Dollars,
Common Sense," presented by chapter members Morgan

Kinghorn and Andy West. Also, a new attraction is planned
for this year-a regional chapter luncheon meeting. AGA
National President Doug Haywood will speak at this event,
which will be held in March at the Grand Hyatt. The meeting
will be followed by an afternoon CPE session, "CGFM
Examination Overview and Self-Assessment." This edition of
your Chapter's award-winning newsletter shows the entire
1997-1998 program as an insertthat you can remove and keep
as a helpful reference throughout the year.

In addition, the Chapter's CPE calendar is being finalized. The
following three one-day seminars are planned: (1) in
November, we will be at the George Washington University to
learn more on cost accounting and reporting, (2) in February,
the Grand Hyatt will be our site for sessions on GPRA, and (3)
in April or May we will be back at George Washington, this
time to hear about a range of topics related to developing and
implementing financial systems. Watch the newsletter for
specific dates.

We are also exploring the possibility of presenting additional
afternoon CPE sessions following our luncheon meetings.
Gary Amlin helped to pioneer this concept last year with a
very successful afternoon session on "The Year 2000
Problem." These sessions are a way for the Chapter to provide
top-of-the-line CPE to you at a very low cost. We are also
considering a proposal to provide special CPE opportunities
for those who participate in chapter activities.

In the community service arena, I want to emphasize your
team's commitment to community service and encourage
each of you to participate in at least one community service
activity this year. In addition to the Chapter's planned
community service activities, there are numerous ways to do
volunteer work in the community, such as by participating in
your school's PTA, assisting elderly people pay bills and
manage finances, tutoring adults to read or speak English as a
second language, and helping with a therapeutic riding
program for the handicapped. Many of the skills that we take
for granted canbe used effectively in many different volunteer
situations. Throughoutthe year, ournewsletter's "Community
Service Comer" will highlight chapter members' community
service activities, and we look forward to seeing your name in
this new monthly column.

Under membership initiatives, the Chapter's social calendar is
getting full. We kicked off the Chapter's social year in July
with the Legends of Motown (Le., The Marvelettes, The
Temptations, and The Four Tops) concert at Wolf Trap, which
was preceded by an outstanding buffet at Ovations restaurant
sponsored by Andersen Consulting (see photos on page 14 ).
In addition to our luncheon meeting and afternoon CPE
session at the Hyatt on September 11th, the early careers folks

(Continued on next page)
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(President's Message, continued)

have arranged a happy hour that night at the J.W. Marriott on
Pennsylvania Avenue. For Orioles fans, don't forget to
reserve your tickets for our Saturday, September 20th,
afternoon outing at Camden Yards to see the "Os" play the
Detroit Tigers. Other planned social events include an
Oktoberfest, a Sunday Jazz Brunch, our 3rd Annual Holiday
Reception/Toys-for-Tots Campaign, and a Chinese New
Year's dinner.

I also want to recognize and congratulate those Chapter
members who received the following national awards at the
PDC in Phoenix (see photos on page 7):

The Robert W. King Memorial Award:

. Clyde McShan

The Frank L. Greathouse Distinguished Leadership Award:

. Frank Sullivan

President' s Award:

. BillBroadus. VirginiaRobinson. Jeff Steinhoff

Special Recognition of Past National Treasurers:

. Judith Boyd. Susan Lee

Chapter Recognition Program Gold Award Designation/All
Star Chapter:

. Gary Amlin

Chapter Award for Newsletter:

. Bob Buchanan. Mike Sciortino

Chapter Award for Membership Goals:

. Eva Williams

Foremost, my plans for the coming year involve you. When all
is said and done and I hand the presidential gavel to Eva
Williams next year, what I thought and did will not have been
as important as what you thought and did. I am most honored
to serve you as President, and I look forward to working with
each of you in the coming year. I am confident that together
we can bring the Chapter to even greater heights because the
Washington Chapter derives its greatness only through its
almost 1,500 outstanding financial management professionals,
including you.

William J. Anderson, CGFM

September 1997

Community Service Corner
by Roger VonElm, Community Outreach

A the DC ~hapter kicks off another successful year,
we want to remind our members ofthe Chapter's com-

itment to community service and outline our plans
for the coming year. In the spirit of volunteerism and national
service, the Chapter officers challenge all of you to partici-
pate in at least one of our community service events this year
or to participate locally in your own community's efforts to
help those who need help. In order to enhance the personal
impact of our community service efforts, we will announce
opportunities for members to participate in upcoming events
each month in the newsletter.

This year, we expect to repeat many of our most successful
events, including Toys-for-Tots in December, Career Aware-
ness Day in April, Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA)
during tax season, Public Service Recognition Week in May,
and, the Small Business Symposium in the Spring. One new
activity added to our service plan for this year is helping the
Central Union Mission as they strive to provide meals, cloth-
ing, and shelter to those in need in the District of Columbia.
As always, volunteers for helping with these events are greatly
needed and appreciated.

Finally, we encourage all our members to attend the first lun-
cheon in September when we will be accepting donations for
Wayne Gragg, the Central Kentucky Chapter president-elect,
who recently died of complications from Hodgkin's disease.
Wayne is survived by his wife, who is a fourth-grade school
teacher, and their three young children, Claire, Megan, and
Samuel. All contributions will be matched by the Chapter.
Additionally, the Chapter will purchase three $500 US sav-
ings bonds for the children to use in their education.

We are very excited about the upcoming year and hope to
hear about all of your efforts to participate in this year's com-
munity service events. And remember, don't forget to let us
know about your participation in local events through your
agency liaison.
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Detailsof theCPESession:PublicDollars,Common
Sense: New Roles for Financial Managers ............................

E
1802,President Thomas Jefferson expressed a hope that

he might someday see "the finance of the Union as clear
nd intelligible as a merchant's books." Two centuries

later, that hope is finally becoming a reality. Public Dollars,
Common Sense documents the epic financial management
transformations now underway in the federal government,
the world's largest organization. Why call this an epic story?
No other entity has a larger budget, employs more finance
personnel, nor spends more on financial systems-yet until
just a few years ago only a handful of federal organizations
even produced annual financial reports!

After decades of prescribing financial regulations for the pri-
vate sector and other governments, Uncle Sam is finally tak-
inghis ownadvice.Thespeakers,MorganKinghornandAndy
West-both with Coopers & Lybrand's Government Con-
sulting Practice in McLean, Virginia, first discuss the legis-
lative mandates for federal financial and performance man-
agement reform, including the Chief Financial Officers Act
of 1990,the Government Performance and Results Act 1993,
and the Federal Financial Management Improvement Act of
1996.Next, they address the new roles federal financialman-
agers must play in order to become business partners of, not
money police for, government program managers, including
the methods and tools required for success.

Topics covered will include:

Legislative background on the new financial mandates

Personal and organizational roles of the CFO

Strategic planning for internal financial organizations

Measuring financial and program performance

Activity-Based Costing and Activity-Based Management

A call for action for the Executive Branch and others.

The presentation draws heavily from the book, Public Dol-
lars, Common Sense, which the two speakers co-authored.
The book is based on interviews with dozens of federal fi-
nancial executives, including the Comptroller General of the
United States, and also Congressional leaders who spear-
headed the new reform legislation. The book includes the
full text of the above-referenced laws, and abstracts of rel-
evant Office of Management and Budget and other Execu-
tive Branch guidance documents.

C. Morgan Kinghorn, Jr., CGFM

Beforejoining C&L in 1995,Mr. Kinghorn worked with the
federal government for 25 years in positions such as the con-
troller and CFO of the Internal Revenue Service; comptrol-
ler, budget director, and deputy assistant administrator of the
Environmental Protection Agency; and Director of Financiall
Management at the Office of Management and Budget. He is
the recipient of the Distinguished and Meritorious Executive
Awards and the Donald L. Scantlebury Award for federall
financial management, and is a Fellow ofthe National Acad-
emy of Public Administration. Mr. Kinghorn led the Federall
Accounting Standards Advisory Board team that developedl
new managerial cost accounting standards. He holds a BA in
government from the University of Redlands and an MPIA
from the Maxwell School of Syracuse University.

Andrew C. West, CPA, CPA, CGFM

Mr. West is a former career Army officer with 25 years expe-
rience in training, logistics, operations and financial man-I
agement. Prior to joining C&L, he taught strategic planning
and organizational management at Vanderbilt University. In
1995,he managed the C&L/Association of Government AC-I
countants survey of progress in CFO Act, GPRA, and GMRA
implementation, and has published several articles on the re-
sults. He holds a BS in business administration from the Uni-
versity of North Carolina at Chapel Hill and an MBA from
Syracuse University. He is a member of the AICPA, the Vir-
ginia Society of CPAs, and Beta Gamma Sigma, the honor
society for collegiate schools of business.
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CareerOpportunities For
FederalGovernmentAccountants

FederalGovernmentBudgetAnalysts
FederalGovernmentSystemsAccountants

Takeadvantageofourrapidlyexpandingbusinessandjoinour FinancialSystemsDivision,andbea partof providingstate-
of-the-art integratedfinancialmanagementsystemsto our federalgovernmentclients. CDSIhasa successfultrackrecordof
providingfinancialsystemsandservicesto governmentagenciesfor over20 years.

Wehavecareeropportunitiesinour Washingtonareaofficesfor individualswiththreeor moreyearsasa Federal
GovernmentSystemsAccountant,FederalGovernmentBudgetAnalyst,or FederalGovernmentAccountant.

Joinoursuccessfulteam,andyouwill havethe opportunityto:

Ii'- Learnthe hottestCASETooltechnology
Ii'- Workina state-of-the-artClientServerenvironment

Ii'- Implementsuccessful,comprehensivefinancialsystems solutions
Ii'- Helpmajoragenciesmeetthe challengesof the CFOAct and GPRA

Foranexcitingopportunity,qualifiedcandidatesareinvitedto contact:CarolClarkWangat
(301 ) 921-7187 or fax your resume to: HRD 103198, (888) 548-2374, e-mail:
carol.wang@cdsi.com, or mail to HRD103198,CDSI,One CurieCourt,Rockville,MD
20850. EOEM(F(D(Y.

www.cdsi.com

~ CDSI
Computer Data Systems, Inc.'

CDSIand the COSIIoge are service marks of Col1'pUterData Systems,1<>:
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~~rt1t)~r~t1iJ) '~IJ .......................................................................
By Mike Noble, Membership Director

"Membership '98" focuses on recruiting
new members for our chapter and on pro-
viding activities that wi1lpique your in-
terest and make you want to get involved.

The Membership Committee-made up
of Mike Noble, Karl Boettcher, Juanita
Freeburger, Karen Holmcrans, Phyllis
Hunter, Anthony Marasco, and Eva Wil-
liams-has already been hard at work
planning activities that will encourage
you to come out, enjoy yourself, and net-
work. The first event has already hap-
pened: a night of Motown Music at Wolf
Trap. One hundred of your AGA friends
and colleagues got together on July 22
for a dinner sponsoredby Andersen Con-
sultingfollowedby a concertby The Four
Tops, The Temptations, and The
Marvelettes (see the photos on page 14).

The next event is a reception for new of-
ficers to be held on September 11, the
same day as our regular monthly lun-
cheon meeting, from 5:00 to 7:00 pm, at
the J.W. Marriott Hotel Garden Terrace.
Come out and meet your new officers,
and some old officers, and committee
chairs. Also in September, we will have
AGA day at Oriole Park at Camden

Baltimore Orioles vs. Detroit Tigers
Saturday, September 20 at 1:30 pm

Yards. On Saturday afternoon, Sept. 20,
we have reserved a block of 50 seats for
the Orioles-Detroit Tigers game. For de-
tails, see the information below.

October brings Oktoberfest! On Satur-
day, October 18, we will dance, eat, and
drink to celebrate Oktoberfest at Max
Blob's BavarianBiergarten(aka. Blob's
Park in Jessup, Maryland). Polka and
other dance music will be provided by
the Rheinlanders band. See the an-
nouncementbelow for details.InNovem-
ber, we are planning a Jazz Brunch at the
Market Inn near Capitol Hill.

The annual Holiday Party and Toys-for-
Tots Drive is scheduled for December 11

at the Grand Hyatt Hotel-the price of
admission will be a toy!

The new year will bring a Chinese New
Year Celebration,which is being planned
for the month of February with the help
of our good friend and colleague, and
former Chapter President, Sam Mok.
Sam promises that this will be an event
to remember. The annual evening meet-
ing will again be held in the Spring, on
April 23, at the Grand Hyatt, from 5:00

to 7:00 pm-happy hour, dinner, and rec-
ognition of Chapter members with
twenty-five or more years of service.
Other evening and weekend activities
will be planned as the year progresses. I
you have a good idea, please tell one 0
the committee members. In addition, we
are planningmonthly "happy hour" gath-
erings. These will be informal get-
togethers right after work on the same
day as our monthly meetings. The happy
hours will be held from 5:00 to 7:00 pm
at the J. W. Marriott Garden Terrace and
they will feature free hors d'ouevres. No
need to sign up for these, just show up!

In addition to social activities, the Mem-I
bership Committee will be looking fori
other ways to involve you in your Chap-I
ter. We will encourage you to volunteer!
for one of the many committees, we willi
profile many of you in the newsletter, we:
will distribute questionnaires to get your'
feedback, and we will even contact you'
by letter or by phone. We are sincerely'
interested in knowing what you expect!
and desire from your AGA Washington:
Chapter. We will also keep you posted:
on all the goings-on in The Washington:
Connection. Look for us!

We have reserved a block of fifty tickets for this game. Call the AGA voice mail line at (703) 758-4080, option 5, to register fo
tickets. This is the last regular season, weekend home game. Cal and Brady and Rafael and Roberto and Mike and Jimmy and
the rest of the bunch should be in the thick of an American League pennant race-this promises to be exciting! Tickets are $11
each. Call now for your reservation-payment must be received no later than the September I I luncheon meeting!

Saturday, October 18
Dinner 7:00 pm to 9:00 pm
Dancing 9:00 pm to 1:00 am (Polkas, waltzes, etc.) Music by the Rheinlanders

Blob's Park in Jessup, Maryland, Gustoffthe B-W Parkway) isjustly famous for its Oktoberfest celebrations-good band, gOO(
German food, and beer! The buffet dinner will include roast beef, sauerbraten, bratwurst, roast pork, chicken, lasagna, meat
balls, and ham-plus great desserts! The price will be $25 per person, including open bar for beer, wine, and sodas. There is n(

limit on the number of people and no advance payment required. Call the AGA voice mail at (703) 758-4080 to register, or Sig1

up at the September or October luncheons, so that we will have an idea of how many people will attend. I--- . . 11,,« l')m -'''I- ..'~,@]'_w ~.WW\-,,-~
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hapter Members Receiving Awards at the PDe in Phoenix

Clyde G. McShan /I

Susan S.K. Lee

Frank W Sullivan

Bob Buchanan and Mike Sciorlino

hapter Members Presenting at the PDe ..............................

JoEl/en Cohen-Langlois

Irwin T. David, James R. Ebbitt, James Turner

Jack Carson
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Doyouknowhowto implement
activity-based cost management
enterprise-wide?..

Are you ready to be a more
effective and productive

manager?.

Haveyoutakenstepsto
implement legislatively mandated
cost accounting and GPRA
requirements?...

Grant Thornton LLP and Armstrong Laing, Inc. have a Seminar for

When:

Wednesday, October 15
8:00am - 12:00pm

Where:
Washington Court Hotel
525 New Jersey Ave., NW
Washington, DC

Registration:
Dianne Neill

703/847-7619 (tel)
DNeill@GT.com (e-mail)

To help you address today's challenges related to implementing Activity-Based Cost
M) and the Results Act, Grant Thornton and Armstrong Laing will host a free
designed for managers and executives. The seminar is intended to focus on solutions that

. Increase cost awareness

Facilitate implementation of FASAB Managerial Cost Accounting Standards and
Help you understand how to use an ABC tool, HyperABC, to implement

.

.
Grant Thornton is a national accounting and management consulting firm dedicated to
change in ways that will produce long-lasting advantages-not just short-term fixes.

Armstrong Laing is the developer of HyperABC, one of the leading and most powerful
ABC software packages available today.

Our seminar leaders have extensiveFederal government experience in applying ABC/M. We
you to spend a few hours with them to explain the tools and their applications to these
us today to reserve your space!

FREE Seminar on Activity-Based Cost Management:
A Tool for Implementing GPRA

Awards Committee Activities................................................
by Warren Cottingham, Awards Director

The Awards Committee solicits, reviews, and recommends
nominations for the AGA Federal Leadership,ProfessionalDe-
velopment,and Stateand LocalGovernmentLeadershipawards
given by the National Office. The Committee also provides
nominations for the five categories of chapter awards: Distin-
guished Leadership Award, Achievement of the Year Award,
Education and Training Award, Distinguished Service Award,
and the Ronald1. LynchMemorialScholarshipAward.The
Committee's objective is to ensure the candid and objective
selection of the most qualified candidates. The Committee so-

Fedworld:
GASB:

licits nominees from Chapter members and the
D.C. financial management community, evaluates all
dates based on established criteria, and makes recoml
tions to the Washington, D.C. Chapter's Executive Board.
Committee forwards Chapter recommendations for AGA
tional Awards to the National Office for final selection.
year, the Committee members are Evelyn Brown,
Cottingham (Chairman) Linda Hoogeveen, Robert
Virginia Robinson, and Eva Williams.

House of Representatives:
IRS Digital Daily:
Library of Congress:
OMB:
SEC:
Thomas Legislative Search:
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Date

I
September 11, 1997

November 1997
I

February 1998

I
March 5, 1998

Appl or May 1998

Educational Events

Topic

Public Dollars, Common Sense

Cost Accounting and Reporting

Government Performance
and Results Act

CGFM Examination Overview
and Self-Assessment

Developing and Implementing
Financial Systems

Community Service Activities

Month Activitv

Location

Grand Hyatt

George Washington University

Grand Hyatt

Grand Hyatt

George Washington University -'

September 1997 Donation to Wayne Gragg Family

December 1997 Toy-for-Tots

Tax season Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA)

April 1998 Career Awareness Day

Spring 1998 SmallBusinessSymposiuna

May 1998 Public ServiceRecognition Week

TBA Assisting CentralUnion Mission

Membership Activities

Date Activitv Location
I

Evening of Each Luncheon Meeting Date Happy Hour l.W. Marriott

Sepember 20, 1997 Orioles Baseball Camden Yards

October 18, 1997 Oktoberfest Blob's Park

Dedember 11, 1997 Holiday Party Grand Hyatt

January 11, 1998 Jazz Brunch Market Inn

February 1998 Chinese New Year Celebration TBA



Date

September 11, 1997

October 2

November 6

December 4

January 8, 1998

February 5

March 5

(Regional Chapter
Luncheon Meeting)

April 2

April 23 (Evening
Meeting)

May 7

* confirmed

Association of Government Accountants
Washington, D.C. Chapter

Planned Speakers List for 1997/1998 Program Year

Grand Hyatt Hotel
1000 H Street, NW

Speaker

Susan Irving *
GAO

David Mosso *
Chairman,FASAB

Alice Maroni *

Principal Deputy Under Secretary
(Comptroller)
Office of the Secretary of Defense

Open

Frank Sullivan *

Deputy Assistant SecretaryIFM
Department of Veteran Affairs

Open for Key Current Issue

Doug Haywood *
AGA National President

Gene Dodaro *
Assistant Comptroller General, GAO

Open for Key Current Issue

Chapter Awards Luncheon

Planned Topic

New Directions for the Federal

Budget Process

The Standards are Done -
What's Next?

Key Issues for Defense Finance and
Accounting

Implementing Managerial Cost
Accounting

Where Does AGA Stand on Today's
Big Financial Management Issues?

Government Wide Financial State-
ment Audit

** See reverse for educational events, community service,
and membership activities **

Updated inserts will be published as events are firmed up

J.
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Nominations Solicited for AGA Federal Leadership
tonference Awards.................................................................

~he Washington, D.C. Chapter is requesting nominations for the AGA Federal Leadership Conference Awards. AGA estab-
lished these awards to recognize those individuals who have clearly distinguished themselves by providing outstanding leader-

ship and service in the federal financial management community and the private sector. These awards will be presented at the

annual AGA Federal Leadership Conference to be held in Washington, D.C. in January 1998.
I

Federal Leadership Conference Awards

~o recognize individuals who have clearly distinguished themselves in providing leadership in the Federal financial community
and the private sector. The awards are:

Elmer Staats Award

Recognizes federal professionals who exemplify and promote (I) excellence in government; (2) outstanding leadership; (3)
high ethical standards; and (4) innovative management procedures.
I

Andy Barr Award

~ecognizes financial executives in the private sector who promote and exemplify (I) excellence in government financial man-
agement; (2) outstanding leadership; (3) high ethical standards; and (4) innovative management techniques.

Distinguished Federal Leadership Award
I

Recognizeselectedor Presidentialappointedfederalofficials whoexemplifyandpromoteexcellencein governmentmanage-
ment and have demonstrated outstanding leadership in enhancing sound financial management legislation, regulations, prac-

tiles, policies and systems.

Criteria

AGA membership not required.
For the Elmer Staats Award, individual must have been a federal employee at the time the work to be recognized
was performed.
For the Andy Barr Award, individual must have been employed in the private sector at the time the work being
recognized was performed.
For the Distinguished Federal Leadership Award, individuals nominated must have served in an elected or ap-
pointed federal position at the time the contributions being recognized were performed.

Nominations

N~minations should include the name and phone number of the individual or group making the nomination; the nominee's
napte, phone number, title, agency and time period; a description of achievements organized according to the key factors; a
biography; and a citation. Please send nominations by October 10, 1997.

Fdr additional information, call Warren Cottingham at (202) 874-9584. Nominations can be faxed to Warren at (202) 874-9629
orlmailed to:

AGA Washington, D.C. Chapter
ATTN: Awards Committee

P.O. Box 423
Washington, D.C. 20044-0423

For those who wish to use email, Warren can be reached at the following email address: warren.cottingham@fmc.agencysvcs-
fms.fms.sprint.com
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Price Jfitterhouse .
ManyPathsLieBeforeYou:OurGatewayisOpen

In additionto an excellentcompensationand benefitspackage,PriceWaterhouseprovidesoutstandingcontinuing
educationand professionaldevelopment.Forconfidentialconsideration,pleasesendyour resumeand salary require-
mentsto:

PriceWaterhouse

Dept.ABS-622,P.O.Box20011
1101WilsonBoulevard

Arlington,VA22209-3195
FAX(703)741-1616

* For /1/01<.'illj()r/l/atiull Oilourjir/l/ please visit our web site http://wwv.:pwcom
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Upcoming Financial Management Courses
I

I

..........................
September to November 1997 Courses at

The Center for Applied Financial Management

September 1997

4-5
9
11-12
15-16

Standard General Ledger: Advanced
Fundamentals of Cash Management
Unlocking Key Reports
Accrual World

October 1997

21-22
23-24
28-30

Federal Asset and Liability Standards
Implications of Federal Appropriations Law
Survey of Federal Accounting Concepts and Standards

November 1997

3-5
20-21

The Revenue Standard/Form & Content
Budget Execution Game

C~ntact Kimberly Pringle at (202) 874-9560 for more information or fax requests to (202) 874-9629. To register for Center
cqurses, submit an SF-182 to the Registrar, The Center for Applied Financial Management, 1990 K Street N.W., Washington,
DC 20227. All courses are held at 1990 K Street location, unless otherwise noted.

3-5
3-5
9-12
15-18
17-19
22-24
24-26
29-30

3-6
4-5
5-7
12-14
13-14
17-20
18-20

September and November 1997 Courses at
The National Capital Training Center, Graduate School, USDA

September 1997

Federal Accounting Standards
Federal Budgeting for Non-Budget Personnel
Budget Execution
Budget Formulation
Federal Cost Accounting Concepts
Budget Justification and Presentation
Budgeting and Accounting for Revolving Funds
Federal Budget Process

November 1997

Introduction to Federal Accounting
Accounting for Non-Accountants
Budget Justification and Presentation
Federal Accounting Standards
Federal Budget Process
Budget Formulation

Introduction to Financial Management

To register for these courses, fax or mail your training form to The National Capital Training Center, Graduate School, USDA, 600 Maryland
Avenue SW., Room 108, Washington, DC 20024-2520 Voice (202) 401-9194, Fax (202) 401-9417, TOO (202) 447-3247 ext. 8123. Note:
The Graduate School needs instructors to teach accounting courses to federal government employees. Candidates must be able to objectively

der,°nstrate successful training experience in the federal environment and knowledge of the practical application of the subject matter in the
work environment. Applicants should have 1 to 5 years professional experience in the subject area. Instructional experience is strongly
desired. Must be willing to travel to various locations in the U.S. Send a brief resume to: Program Manager, Financial Management Training
N~tionalCapitalTrainingCenter,GraduateSchool, USDA, 600 Maryland Ave, S.W., Washington, DC 20024. No calls please.
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More Photos of the PDe in Phoenix ......................................
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September 1997

GREAT EXPE ...

At Coopers & Lybrand, our people are our greatest asset.

I We invest in their continual learning and development.
I We are also dedicated to providing the best for our

people and giving them every opportunity to excel. Our
I people are experts and leaders in their fields, and they

I will strive to enhance your professsional growth and help

I you to attain the standards of excellence you've always
I expected from yourself. After all...

YOU DESERVE THE BEST

You've earned the degree:

ABS in MIS, Accounting, Business or a

related discipline.

software:
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A Nightof MotownMusicat Wolf Trap 1.
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~~~r1C:)f L.iCli!»()r1!» ......................................................................
I

~ID, Tom Mundell, CGFM
Phone (202) 663-2253
Email: tmundell@usaid.gov

I

.A!griculture, Gary Maupin
Phone (703) 305-2191
Email: gary_maupin@fcs.usda.gov
I

Andersen Consulting, Karen Holmcrans

Phone(202) 862-6703
Email:karen.j.holmcrans@ac.com

GAO, West Coile

Phone (202) 512-9324
Email:coilew.aimd@gao.gov

Grant Thorton, Joan Garner
Phone (703) 847-7631

GSA, Jolene W. Romanyshyn, CGFM
Phone (202) 501-1084
Email: jolene.romanyshyn@gsa.gov

Army Audit Agency, Terri Jackson
Phone (703)697-4220
Email: jacksont@aaa.army.mil

Ahhur Andersen, Raina Rose
Phone (202) 862-3300
Email: raina.n.rose@arthurandersen.com

HHS, Linda Hoogeveen App
Phone (202) 690-5509
Email: lapp@os.dhhs.gov

HUD, Rhea L. Riso
Phone (202) 708-1757 ext. 3763
Email: rhea_l._riso@hud.gov

CpSl, Ellen Buchanan
Phone (301) 921-7042
E!"ail: ellen.buchanan@cdsi.com

I
Commerce, Kevin Kuesters

P~one (202) 482-2933
Erail: kkueste1@doc.gov

C?opers & Lybrand, F. Glenn Richardson
Phone (703) 918-3923
Er!nail:gricha05@colybrand.com

ICF/Kaiser, Eileen Carpeaux
Phone (703) 934-3408
Email: ecarpeaux@icfkaiser.com

IRS, Mike Noble
Phone(202)622~10
Email: mike_noble@cfomail.fin.irs.gov

Justice, Anthony Marasco, CGFM
Phone (202) 305-3222

Email: marascoa@justice.usdoj.gov

Ct!JstomslTreasury, Linda Lloyd
P~one (202) 927-0119
Email: Iloyd@lIoydI65.customs.sprint.com

I

Defense, Rick Miskovich, CGFM
Phone (703) 607-5024

El')1ail: rmiskovich@cleveland.dfas.mil

Education, Eileen Parlow, CGFM

P~one (202) 401-2131

Erpail: eileenJ)arlow@ed.gov

E~A, Roland Cyr, CGFM
PHone (202) 260-8591
Erhail: cyr.roland@epamail.epa.gov

National Archives, Phil Giza, CGFM
Phone (301) 713-6830 x239
Email: phil.giza@arch2.nara.gov

Oracle Corporation, Wayne Bobby
Phone (301) 907-2316
Email: Wbobby@us.oracle.com

PeopleSoft, Laura Glass, CGFM
Phone (301) 571-5959
Email: Laura-9lass@peoplesoft.com

Price Waterhouse, Naina Leo
Phone (703) 741-2249

Er/1st & Young, Debbie Sweet
P~one (202) 327-5931
Email:deborah.sweet@ey.com

I
F.A\SAB, Lucy Lomax, CGFM
Phone (202) 512-7359
Email: lucylo@aol.com

FdA, Robert Coyle
Phone (703) 883-4309
Errlail: coyler@fca.gov

I

FCC, Jim Swartz, CGFM
Phbne (202) 418-1060

Errjail: jswartz@fcc.gov

State, Mattie Harms
Phone (703) 875-5634
Email: harmsm@sa15wpo.us-state.gov

Transportation, Dennis Scott
Phone (202) 366-0294

Unisys Corporation, Paul Wells
Phone (703) 620-7699
Email: wellsp@federal.unisys.com

Veterans Affairs, Jack Gartner
Phone (202)273-5528
Email: gartner@mail.va.gov

Financial Mgmt. Institute, John Edward Murphy
Phone (703) 532-9106

Email: jmurphy@capaccess.org
I

USIA, Len Domyan, CGFM
Phone (202) 619-4320
Email: Idomyan@usia.gov

For moreinfonnation contactliaisoncoordinator,ReneeBarryat
(202) 606-5000 extension 374.
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OFFICERS

President, William J. Anderson, Jr., CGFM
GAO (202) 512-9319

Treasurer, West E. Coile, CGFM
GAO (202) 512-9324

Pr,esident-Elect, Eva J. Williams, CGFM
Treasury/IRS (202) 622-8719

Past President, Gary W. Amlin, CGFM
000 (703) 607-1467

Secretary, Judith B. Czarsty, CGFM
GAO (202) 512-9370

DIRECTORS

Administration, Germaine P. Rowley, CGFM
Treasury/Customs (202) 927-1118

Monthly Programs, Joseph Donlon, CGFM
Grant Thornton (703) 847-7500

Awards, Warren Cottingham, CGFM
Treasury/FMS (202) 874-9584

Professional Services/Research, Daniel Murrin, CGFM
.[Ernst & Young (202) 327-6356 ,

Budget & Finance, Janet A. McBride, CGFM
Commerce/Census (202) 874-9633

Publicity/Agency Liaison, Renee Barry, CPA
CNCS (202) 606-5000 Ext. 374

Education, Virginia Murphy, CGFM
Price Waterhouse (703) 741-1738

Newsletter Editor, Bob Buchanan, CGFM
Anteon Corporation (703) 246-0298

Assistant Newsletter Editor, Michael D. Sciortino, CPA I

Coopers & Lybrand LLP (703) 908-2291

Community Outreach, Roger VonElm, CGFM
UrbachKahn& WerlinPC(202)296-2020

Membership, Michael W. Noble, CGFM
Treasury/IRS (202) 622-6410

Assistant Newsletter Editor, Edward Baxter, CGFM
000 (703) 607-5082

NATIONAL REPRESENTATIVES

RegIonal V;ce-President-E'oct, Pnnl W. Bogn..lU, CGFl
SEC (202) 942-0346

Section Representative, Evelyn Brown, CGFM
DOT (202) 366-5626

Capital Region Vice-President, Diane Bray, CGFM
000 (703) 693-2422

For information about a particular meeting or event, please call the
AGA voice mail line at (703) 758-4080


